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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

Well weõre already into the second month of 2015. What started out in January 

weather wise with very little snow and still being able to see the ground, has turned 

into something less than a cruel joke. I was beginning to believe and hoping that this 

was going to be one of those winters where we didnõt get a lot of snow. Last week I 

was in at work pretty well every morning to deal with the white stuff. Get sick of it 

after a while.  

I trust everyone had a great holiday season as we embark on the second half of the 

Lions year. Weõve had three meetings since the start of the year. First was our Jokes and Gags 

Night at Heritage United. Thanks to those who made the effort to bring jokes for the evening. Tail 

Twister Jim Doak and Lion Bill Milligan were in particularly fine form keeping those in attend-

ance laughing. Next meeting was Lisa Bruce and information on the upcoming Pan Am Games. 

Lots of events. Lots of venues. And a new facility built in Markham specifically for the host some of 

the completions.  I hope everyone takes the time to be part of Pan Am. Letõs show the world Mark-

ham cares! Last meeting we welcome Earl Salzman and his topic of climate change. It was also 

Membership Night. While we would have liked to see a few more prospective members as there is 

a real push from District to attract new members. I thought Lion Bill Dyer gave a poignant two 

minute speech about how Lion Fred Sheehy got him to give Lions a look. Rather than the hard 

sell, the subtle approach. Maybe we all need to take a page out of Lion Fredõs book. Letõs all go out 

and ask our friends and neighbours to attend a Lions meeting. Help our District grow.  

Kudos go out to Lion Ken Tranter who I believe was very involved with the event at the Hospital 

where a number of area Lions Clubs including ours were thanked by the Hospital for their contri-

butions. Refreshments were served and a tour of some of the facilities was on the itinerary. I was 

unable to attend but hear that Lion Mark Carrington presented a cheque to the Hospital from 

some of the proceeds from the Cruise Raffle. Thanks to all who attended on behalf of MLC.  

Lion George McKelvey has among other thing been encouraging all Markham Lions members to 

attend this yearõs A-16 convention held in Haliburton. If youõve never been to an A-16 convention, 

this one youõll really want to attend as it is at the Pinestone Resort. Get to meet a whole lot of Li-

ons from other clubs in the District and have a lot of fun. Of course we have another interest at the 

Convention as Lion Ken Drynan has put his name forward for the position of Regional Chairper-

son for Zone 18. Should Ken garner any competition for the position, heõs going to need all our 

Clubõs support to win. Lion Ken will be making his visits to all the clubs in Zone 18 to make his 

pitch. I am sure heõs appreciate any Lion who would accompany him for support. Lion Ken, I am 

sure everyone in club wishes you the best in your pursuit of Regional Chairpersonõs position. 

Our next meeting is our official visit from District Governor Eleanor Colwell. I think she always 

enjoys coming to our Club because of how we conduct our meetings and how much fun we appear 

to be having. As an added bonus we also have Lion Tom Gordon from North Newmarket who will 

talking to us about pursuing a Club Excellence Award. Should be an interesting meeting and hope 

all club members will attend.  

About all for this edition of Jungle TalkéMark has been chasing me again. Says he wants my 

message ASAP as heõs going south pretty soon. Must be nice. Hope he remembers all of us still 

stuck in this winter. At the very least, Mark could bring some of that warm weather back with 

him!! J  
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 [ƛƻƴ 5ŀǾŜ Dŀƭƭƻǿŀȅ 
For the Looking Back article I looked at the current version 
of the A 16 website.  It then occurred to me that I havenôt 
looked at the MDA web site for quite awhile and so I took a 
look. I was and am impressed.  Included was a presentation 
of the 1964 47th Lions International Convention in Toronto.  
At that time I had been with Hydro for a year, and was still 

classified as a Engineer-Trainee.   
I have a vague recollection of wondering whether that would be a good 
time for some vacation to avoid the crowds.  It was more crowded then you 
would expect as Governor George Wallace of Alabama was a keynote 
speaker.  ñMore than 250,000 people turned out to see this parade which 
set a record with Lions Clubs International in terms of participation. Prem-
ier John Robarts welcomed everyone on behalf of Ontario.ò  (Years later 
after he had retired from politics I rode on the subway from King station to 
Rosedale with the former Premier.) 
I suspect you would also find interesting the story on ñThe Missing Lions 
from the War of 1812.ò 
You also might want to check out the USA-Canada forum which this year 
is in Grand Rapids, Michigan.  I believe Lion Mandy, Jen, Kim and I were 
there many years ago.  (Stayed at the KOA.)  It appears to have grown sig-
nificantly such then. 
I also discovered that along with the friendship arches, Lions benches are 
available. There are pictures of the winning peace posters which I always 
find amazing. 
There is considerably more information in this web site.  In fact the only 
thing I found missing is that there are no jokes.  Always like to have a few 
of those.  Members used to ask me why I put jokes in the club bulletin as 
they had nothing to do with Lionism.  I told them it had to do with Lions. 
man goes to the confessional. "Forgive me father, for I have sinned." 
"What is your sin, my child?" The priest asks back. 
"Well," the man starts, "I used some horrible language this week and feel 
absolutely terrible." 
"When did you do use this awful language?" said the priest. 
"I was golfing and hit an incredible drive that looked like it was going to go 
over 250 yards, but it struck a phone line that was hanging over the fairway 
and fell straight down to the ground after going only about 100 yards." 
"Is that when you swore?" 
"No, Father." Said the man. 
"After that, a squirrel ran out of the bushes and grabbed my ball in his 
mouth and began to run away." 
Is THAT when you swore?" asked the Father again. 
"Well, no." said the man, "You see, as the squirrel was running, an eagle 
came down out of the sky, grabbed the squirrel in his talons and began to 
fly away!" 
"Is THAT when you swore?" asked the amazed Priest. 
"No, not yet." The man replied. "As the eagle carried the squirrel away in 
his claws, it flew towards the green. And as it passed over a bit of forest 
near the green, the squirrel dropped my ball." 
"Did you swear THEN?" asked the now impatient Priest. 
"No, because as the ball fell it struck a tree, bounced through some bushes, 
careened off a big rock, and rolled through a sand trap onto the green and 
stopped within six inches of the hole." 
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BITS & BYTES  

Up -Coming Events:  

¶ February 7, 2015 - Cards Night at the Lawn Bowling Club - Postponed until further notice  

¶ A16 Convention, April 24 -26, 2015 at the Pinestone Resort , Haliburton  

¶ Thornhill Lions Club Gala ñMay 1, 2015 at Le Parc Banquet Facilities, . $85/person (all inclusive)  

¶ Family Day at the Museum is on Monday February 16, 2015  

¶ St. Patrickõs Day Lunch - March 17, 2015 at the Seniors Home on Water Street.  

At Left Lion Glenn Park made is presenting a donation to Lisa 

Bruce who made a presentation on the 2015 Pan Am/Parapan 

Am Games at the Markham Lions Club Regular meeting on 

January 22, 2015. The Pan Am games are scheduled from July 

10 - 26 and the Parapan Am games from August 7 - 15. Approx-

imately 7600 athletes from the Amer icas and Car ibbean wi l l  

compete at more than 30 venues located in southern Ontario. 

Approximately 2300 volunteers are being hired to assist with 

the games. 

Above Lion President Mike Hiatt is presenting  

Lion Scott Young with his Membership Certifi-

cate after being transferred to the Markham 

Lions Club. The presentation was made at the 

January 22, 2015 Regular Meeting.  

In the above are Lion Bryan Gray on the right 

with visiting guest Lion Lionel Clarke at the 

Markham Lions Club regular meeting on January 

8, 2015. Lion Lionel who was a member of the 

Richmond Hill Lions Club which has closed and 

he is seeking to be transferred to the Markham 

Lions Club. He was a guest of Lion President 

Mike Hiatt.  

 Pan Am/Parapan Am Games  
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THE ROVING EYE  

PART - ONE  

 

  

 Caribbean Cruise Raffle Draw  

 The winners are:  

 Cruise:  Ticket #250 - Jordon Mees  

 2nd Prize  Ticket # 381 - Karen Doak  

 3rd Prize  Ticket # 362 - Shannon Huckins  

 4th Prize  Ticket # 058 - Glen Clarke  

The Markham Lions Club Turkey Roll 

and Cruise Raffle Draw took place on  

December 5, 2014 at the Box Grove 

Community Centre. Everyone had a   

good pot luck dinner and enjoyed the 

bingo games. 

The Cruise raffle Draw took place on 

that evening and the winners are listed 

above. The Markham Town Crier 

(Above) conducted the draw  

On the right are the Lions who sold the 

most raffle tickets.  

1. Lion Royden McDermid -17 Books 

2. Lion John Brodie -16 Books          

3. Lion - Ian Oliver -10 Books            

4. Lion Ken Drynan -10 Books 

Turkey Roll Night    

Mr. John 

Webster 

Town Crier 

conducting 

the Cruise 

Raffle draw.  
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